
 
Date:  February 10, 2025 
 
To:  Mayor Pro Tem Mark Gunn 

Council Member Theresa Brooks  
Council Member Rebecca Chamberlain-Creanga  
Council Member Hirak Chanda 
Council Member David Hamilton 
Council Member Ellen Hodorek 
City Manager Frank Nastasi 
City Attorney Lori Grigg Bluhm 

 
From:  Mayor Ethan Baker 
 
Subject: State of the City 2025 
 
 
My fellow Troy City Council Members, City Manager Nastasi, and City Attorney Bluhm: 
 
I am excited to announce this year’s State of the City Address (“SOTC”) for the residents and 
businesses of Troy.  The 2025 SOTC will be in the evening on Wednesday, May 7, 2025, with an 
official start time and location to be determined. 
 
As it was the past four years, this will be a partnership between the City of Troy and the Troy Chamber 
of Commerce.  I have been working with Tara Tomcsik-Husak, President and CEO of the Troy 
Chamber and Cindy Stewart, Community Affairs Director for the City of Troy for the planning and 
execution of this community event.  It is my hope that you all will be able to attend in person again 
this year, and we will be including in-person invitations for the broader community. 
 
The SOTC will address this last year in the City of Troy, including our execution of the FY 2024/25 
budget, and will discuss the City’s plans for FY 2025/26.  It is my expectation that we will be on the 
precipice of approving our FY 2025/26 budget, which will give a good opportunity to discuss our 
upcoming priorities.   
 
Cindy, Tara, and I have already been working on the plans for this SOTC and we will ensure it is a 
great representation of our wonderful city.  I look forward to working with each of you to enhance the 
SOTC address and the presentation of our priorities.   

 


